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Christmas Activities

For Trevor, Garth and Fron

This year our  Complimenatry Pensioners Christmas Party
will take place on Friday 9th December 6pm 

at Trevor Community Centre.

To book your place please call 

Steve Edwards 01978 810906, Mark Valentine 01978 812113 

Andrew Conde 01978 823350 Pat Jeffares 01978 820570.

Don’t forget we only have 100 places 

so 1st come-1st served! A Great Night Out!

Father Christmas will be visiting the villages 
on the following nights-

Fron Tuesday 13th, Trevor Wednesday 14th 
& Garth Thursday 15th at 6pm

Llangollen Rural Community Council would like to thank all who have contributed in 2011 to this 
newsletter with articles and adverts.  We would like to wish all our readers and advertisers a very 

happy Christmas and a peaceful and healthy New Year.
 



Chairman’s Corner
By Cllr. Mark Valentine

In the last newsletter we were updated on the boundary review that was underway in Wales and 
which could see Llangollen Rural be combined with the ward of Cefn. That process has now been 
stopped, with a number of the review team relieved of their input due to unsatisfactory consultation 
and due consideration of local views. We continue to put forward our views to ensure that if 
changes do take effect, they reflect the local links and community interaction that takes place in 
our area. We shall keep you informed of progress as and when it occurs.

As the year ends I feel it is appropriate to extend congratulations and thanks to the volunteers at 
Cakes and Company in Fron. Another successful year of fundraising and I ensured I popped in 
to check on cake quality now and again. (Mind you I was also eating cake a Prospect Farm as 
well!). The venture seems to grow from strength to strength and supports many local causes, but 
also appears to have strengthened the community spirit in Fron. Well done to all.

The Christmas period is upon us and as illustrated on the cover of this document we have our 
usual range of events including the ever popular Pensioner’s Party on the 9th December. In 
addition, and following last year’s inaugural event, we shall again be holding a Carol Singing 
event around the Garth Christmas tree at Hafren flats. This year we are pleased to welcome 1st 
Trevor Scouts who will be putting on some refreshments, with all monies raised going to help them 
in future plans and events for our local children. The event will begin at 6pm on Sunday 18th 
December and last approximately an hour. The festivities will then continue down in the Aussie 
Rooster. All are welcome.

We are also investigating the possibly adoption of the red telephone box in Garth. There is no longer 
any telephone service and we have recently spent some time to tidy it up. The intention would be to 
suitably maintain the box and perhaps, add some colour with flowers in time. If you have any views, 
we would be pleased to hear them. A very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all.

Christmas Tree Lights

We will be switching on the Christmas Tree Lights in Garth on Saturday 3rd December. Cakes 
& Co. will open from 12noon to 4pm on Saterday 10th December. Father Christmas will be in 
attendance and the Llangollen Silver Band will provide entertainment from 3pm with the switching 
on of the Christmas Lights at 4pm. We will be switching on the Christmas Lights in Trevor on 
Saturday 3rd December.

Afternoon Thursday Club

A new Thursday Afternoon Club has just started up in Garth & Trevor Community Centre for 
residents of Garth, Trevor & Fron.  This Afternoon Club started 3rd November and was well 
supported, with everyone saying that they had enjoyed themselves.  All are welcome (no age limit) 
to call in for a cup of tea, a biscuit and a friendly chat.  During the afternoon there will be bingo 
and a raffle.  The Afternoon Club is held every other Thursday from 1.30pm and ends at 4pm 
and the dates for December Thursday 1st, 15th and 29th. Dates for 2012  January 12th & 26th, 
February 9th, 23rd. The friends who have organised the Thursday Afternoon Club would like to 
thank all who have contributed especially Premium Stores in Trevor.



Friends of Garth School 
By Adam Mayo Chairman of Friends of Garth School      

In May of this year some of the parents and teachers at Garth school got together and started a new 
group called Friends of Garth School.  The aim of the group was to bring the parents, children & 
staff together through social and fund raising events.

We have come a long way in the last few months and for those of you who have been involved in one of 
our events, or seen our posters up around the villages, here is a bit of a summary of our progress so far.

Dee Valley Summer Fun Day The weather on the day was challenging, but even with the threat of 
rain, the inaugural Dee valley summer fun day was a successful event in the school calendar.  Under 
the excellent guidance of local company “360 Event Management”, a great event was arranged 
and over £800 was raised for the school. The donations of prizes from both individuals and local 
businesses, together with the hard work put in by the parents, teachers and pupils, made it a very 
special day.  We would like to offer our thanks to everyone who supported the school through this 
event.  The money raised on the day was donated to the Nursery and Reception class, who are now 
the proud owners of a new Interactive White board.    

Exclusive Cinema screenings Over the last two terms we have arranged three very successful 
cinema trips.  As well as being a great social event, we have raised over £100 for the school, which 
has been used to buy paint to repair the Outdoor classroom.  To top off a fantastic fund raising 
effort, a group of parents and staff kindly donated a day of their time to ensure that the paint was 
put to good use, and the Outdoor classroom at the school now has a smart weatherproof coat of 
paint ready for the winter.

Garth School 100 Club The school 100 club was launched in September of this year.  Once it is 
up to full membership this should raise much needed funds for the school whilst allowing its members 
the opportunity to win cash prizes throughout the year, in a series of monthly prize draws.  

I would like to say a big thank you to everyone who has been involved over the last few months, and hope 
to see many more events coming up in the future. If you are associated with the school and want more 
information about upcoming events, you can find us on Facebook at “Friends of Garth School”.

Band Knight’s New Start
By Steve Edwards

Over the past three years a local youth rock band called “Band Knight” have raised over £4500 and 
donated it to local groups and charities, at the Aqueduct Community Associations fun day at Trevor 
barn in June of this year the band played their last gig, some members of the band were moving 
on to higher education and were unable to continue with the band.  During the summer months 
remaining members of the band managed to find new people and were able to start up a new band, 
they have called themselves “New Start” and they have started performing at local pubs to great 
acclaim from their audiences, they have had rave reviews from many local talented musicians who 
have encouraged the band in many ways.

Not wanting to move away from the fundraising side of the band the members have booked Trevor 
and Garth Community Centre on 10th December 2011 to play a gig to help raise money for local 
groups, tickets for the event will be on sale for only £3 and can be purchased from Steve Edwards 
01978 810906. If there are any tickets left on the evening they will be sold on the door.  Please 
help the band raise much needed funds for local groups by purchasing tickets and coming along to 
a great night of music with “New Start” and guests, this really is going to be a great night!






